
Stanton Harcourt and Sutton

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting
held on Monday 24th May 2021, in the Village Hall
Present

7 people present
Apologies for Absence:
Lysette Nichols (District Councillor)
1. INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME
Chairman welcomed all to the meeting explaining that the PC would hold a further Parish Meeting with speakers once the Covid restrictions were hopefully lifted, allowing more members of the public to be present.  It was proposed that a further meeting would take place on 26th July 2021.  

2. APPROVAL OF 2019 MINUTES
The minutes were approved for publication.
3. DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCILLORS
District Councillor – No Councillors present
County Councillor – Dan Levy
Newly elected Dan Levy introduced himself, he confirmed that he was aware of some issues in the Parish:

· HGV traffic 

· Flooding
· Butts Piece Footpath

Dan was asked to assist with 106 funding to install a footpath to the Cricket Ground and install solar panels at the village hall.  He was also asked what the priorities were for the County Council:
· Climate Change – putting the environment first

· Infrastructure – more questioning of developers

· Review the A40 – in favour of the rail line form Witney to Oxford, so ensure any A40 developments did not hinder.

· Restoring bus links to villages

A request was made for the CC to revisit the cyclepath from Stanton Harcourt/Sutton to Eynsham.  Dan Levy expressed a preference for a bridge at Bablockhythe.

4. ANNUAL REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN
This is the first meeting in a number of years not chaired by Charles Matthew.   I would like to thank him for all his efforts over the last 17 years or so. 

Some high or perhaps low lights from the last 2 years

Hayfield – Back in July 2019, Hayfield Homes donated funds for the litter picking equipment which has been well used thanks to Steve Tuck doing an excellent job in organising the litter picks. We would also like to thank all those that have turned out for the litter picking.

Also, as part of this development, Hayfield Homes have refurbished the RAF Stanton Harcourt Guardroom which will be added to village assets during the coming year. The use for the Guardroom is yet to be determined.

Butts Piece – Parish Council did object to this planning application due to our knowledge that the sewage system is just not able to cope with it. Outline planning was granted, we are now trying to get the planners to see sense and put the path from Butts Piece that will be used by school children along The Green side of the hedge rather than Main Road side. We are in discussion with both WODC and OCC on this as well as the developer Deanfield Homes.

Flooding – this has continued to be an issue, over Christmas 19 there were sewage overflows in Sutton. There was an extra ordinary meeting discussed further sewage issues in Aug 20 and we had more flooding issues in Sutton earlier this year. With the Panorama programme as well as the PC’s continuing communication with Thames Water we are now beginning to get a more positive response, there is however, still a long way to go.

In May 20 meetings moved online with the aid of Zoom. Play areas were closed early on and then reopened later in the year with some equipment removed, hopefully that will be replaced before the end of June.

Councillor Sellars set up a Covid Volunteer Group with 40 people offering a range of help from fetching prescriptions to being available to talk through a window.

B4449 – the road through Sutton carries a significant amount of traffic and there are a number of things that we have been discussing with the Highways team

· Road markings 

· Fix manhole and drain covers that are still rattling

· Remarking /Cleaning the roundabout to ensure improved visibility

· Replacing the road signage on/around the roundabout that has been knocked down

· Crossing points (traffic light controlled?) so that our children can get safely to and from the school bus across the B4449 ‐ this might also slow down traffic

· Council Feedback from various B4449 traffic surveys

· 20mph speed limit throughout the villages

· Gates at the side of the road

· No right turn for lorries out of the industrial estate

Defibrator cabinet has been replaced with an improved battery conditioning system following repeated failure of the old cabinet.

In November 20 commemorative trees for end of WW1 were planted outside the VH along Main Road and in the buffer zone on Jubilee Field. OCC had underestimated the number that Parishes would want and the oaks that have been planted were kindly donated by a couple of residents.

Planning – during the last 2 years, the PC has commented on 25 planning.

Finance Report
Whilst the PC have a healthy year end balance of over £36k, many budgeted items in 2020/2021 were carried over to this financial year due to work not being undertaken.  The budgeted year end balance for this year is approx. £26k.

Accounts would be posted on the PC website when the audit is complete.
5. PUBLIC MATTERS
No members of public present to raise any concerns.  The PC will invite speakers to the 26th July meeting and publicise the meeting to encourage public participation.
Signed ..........................................................................................
Date ..............................................................................................


